Mr. C. H. Hobbs, President, Detroit Seamless Steel Tubes Company, Detroit, Mich.

Dear Mr. Hobbs:

Your letter of April 2nd received and while I am sure Mr. Carter will acknowledge personally sconer or later — or as soon as he gets any information about Amon Junior to give you and some 750 or 800 other friends who have written him, I wanted you to know how much he appreciated hearing from you and Mrs. Hobbs.

Incidentally, we saw the same picture in Newsweek, March 29th, issue, that you mentioned and Mr. Carter thought one of the boys in the front row was Amon (I simply could not see the resemblance and he rather resented my not seeing it) but after getting the original picture which was blown up, he was thoroughly convinced that it was not Amon Junior. To me the facial features were too sharp and even though he may have lost a lot of weight the bone structure was still too sharp and the lowere jaw bones not like Amon. The fingers on the hand were too long and thin and the figure in general seemed too tall, but you may rest assured that we watch every picture and story published and distributed in this vicinity for any clue of Amon.

Bertice spent Sunday in Fort Worth with her Dad and they had a nice visit together. She has a newscast now on KGKO in Dallas every day except Saturday and Sunday and prepares her own material, as the result of which she has very little opportunity to come over to Fort Worth except on Saturday and Sunday. She is quite interested in radio work and is doing a grand job.

Again thanking you in Mr. Carter's behalf for your letter and with best wishes, I am

Sincerely,